
 

 

 

NOTE 
 

TO :   All regional chairpersons 
  All club chairpersons 
  All coaches   

FROM :   Amélie Vigneault, Coordonnatrice Technique Secteur Développement 

SUBJECT :   Helmet use policy 

DATE :   August 17th 2011 

 
 
Since July 1st, 2011, the following Skate Canada policy has to be applied: 
 
 
1.0 GENERAL 
 
All Skate Canada member clubs and skating schools who offer a CanSkate program must ensure all 
CanSkate and Adult CanSkate participants up to and including Stage 5 must wear a CSA approved 
hockey helmet while on the ice.  
 
Clubs and skating schools must ensure this policy is enforced during all skating activities including 
competitions, carnival days or any other special on ice activities throughout the season for this level of 
skater. Clubs and skating schools may choose to expand the use of CSA approved hockey helmets in 
their club as they see necessary. In general, anyone who lacks good control/balance when skating 
forward, backward and has difficulty stopping, as well as maneuvering around obstacles on the ice must 
wear a CSA approved hockey helmet.  
 
This policy is a minimum standard. Sections, at their discretion, may impose a higher standard which all 
clubs and skating schools within the sections’ boundaries must adopt and implement. 
 
2.0 HELMET USE DURING A COMPETITION OR TEST DAY 
 
A skater beyond a CanSkate Stage 5 level that chooses to wear a CSA approved hockey helmet during a 
competition or test day will not be subjected to any deductions in relation to the use of a CSA approved 
hockey helmet. 
 
 
Please take note that bike helmets are not accepted.  Canskate skaters level 1 to 5, even those who 

are competing in the category étoiles, have to wear a CSA approved hockey helmet. 
 
If a skater refuses to wear a helmet, the skater must not be allowed to go onto the ice.  For skaters that 
meet the criteria to wear a helmet, this is now part of their equipment, just like their skates. Once a skater 
has completed Stage 5 he/she is not required to wear a helmet, but should still be encouraged to do so. 
 
If a club allows a skater on the ice without a helmet, the club is acting contrary to Skate Canada Rules  
and Policies and could jeopardize their insurance coverage. 
 

 



 

 
 
 

For any question, thank you for communicating with Amélie Vigneault at Patinage Québec  
by phone: 514-252-3073 extension 3916 or by e-mail: amelievigneault@patinage.qc.ca

 
For your comments, you can join Skate Canada Member Services  

by telephone to 1-877-747-2372 or by e-mail memberservices@skatecanada.ca
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